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DIVISION OF SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE
CONTAMINATED SITES REMEDIATION PROGRAM

October 31, 2001

Mr. Darren Mulkey
Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities
2301 Peger Road
Fairbanks, Alaska 99709

RE: Voluntary Cleanup Program —

Allakaket Airport Apron Soil Stockpile Closure

Dear Mr. Mulkey:

The department received your sampling results from the latest stockpile sampling on
October 26. Final sampling results for the two individual stockpile samples are tabulated
below:

Contaminant Applicable ADEC Method I Stockpile Sample Stockpile Sample
Cleanup Level (ppm) #1 (ppm) #2 (ppm)

Diesel Range Organics 200 10.6 148
(DRO)
Residual Range Organics 2000 21.1 109
(RRO)
Benzene 0.02 ND @ 0.010 NS
Ethylbenzene 5 ND @ 0.0402 NS
Toluene 4.8 ND @ 0.0402 NS
Xylenes 69 ND 0.0402 NS
ND — Non-Detect
NS — Not Sampled

Contaminated soils resulted from the excavation of small-scale Diesel and Residual Range
Organic (DRO, RRO) spills at the former Snow Removal Equipment Building. Excavation
resulted in the stockpiling of approximately 30 cubic yards of soil for biocell treatment.

Sampled soils meet the approved Method One, Table Al cleanup levels, including the most stringent
standards for Benzene Toluene Ethylbenzene and Xylenes (BTEX) under Table Bl. These soils
qualify for unrestricted soil disposal requirements. All soils meeting these levels may now be
disposed of at any non-environmentally sensitive location without department review and approval.
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The department concurs that no further remedial action is needed for these stockpiles and the site is
now closed. This conclusion is subject to a future department determination that the cleanup is not
protective of human health, safety, and welfare, or of the environment. 1t in the ifiture, additional
contamination is found to be present that was not addressed in this action, it must be reported and
additional cleanup may be required.

If you have any questions about this site, please do not hesitate to contact me at (907) 465-5358.

Sincerely,

Michael Jaynes
Project Manager
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